Sept. 2, 2020

The September meeting of the WACO met at Hurricane Sports Bar with 20 members present.

President David Hime thanked all the members for coming. Then he introduced 2 new members, Gerald & Alisha Allen. The rest of the club introduced themselves to Gerald and Alisha.

David H. reported that The Chill motorcycle show will take place on Oct. 15, 2021 in Park City at the Hartman Arena. So it will be called The Park City Chill again. The club helps with this event and in return receives money for the club to use as we need to. Watch for more information as it gets closer next year.

Sept. 19 will be another DQ night at Little Richard's Dairy Queen at Lincoln and George Washington. This will be in conjunction with Draggin' Douglas. David suggested we find out when Little Richard's birthday is so we could throw him a surprise birthday party. Another suggestion was finding another small car club that we could invite to these DQ nights so that we could have even more cars at his DQ.

The annual Christmas Party cannot be reserved yet as the House of Schwann is still not open yet. In case it isn't able to open for reservations, David asked us to think about alternate locations just in case we have to go to plan B.

As the weather cools off we are thinking about planning some WACO cruises. Maybe an hour or so away from Wichita to either go eat somewhere or go see something special. If you have any suggestions for a WACO cruise please email either David Hime or David Gohring with your suggestions. These would take place on the weekends so that all people would have the opportunity to participate. The club would like to plan a couple of these before the weather gets too cold.

David H. and David G. are asking club members who don't already have their cars on our website to please send photos and information about your car so it can be added.

David H. also asked members to submit Tech information to be shared with other members on our website. Things like where you like to go get repairs done or who you use for body work are examples of things they are looking for. Be thinking about what you could submit that might help the next WACO member when they need to get something done for their Chevelle.

They asked for suggestions for the next WACO luncheon. Karl K. had suggested a German Restaurant on East Central called Probst. (I think that is how to spell it?)

Reminder that the Hutch Swap Meet will take place on Oct. 23-24. Look for things that you might want to sell at the Swap Meet.

The club is looking at having another work day at Gary's for the engine stand that they are refurbishing. Be watching for details about that.

Upcoming Car Shows:

This list is always changing. David H. suggested that it is best to call the sponsor a day or two before the show just to be sure it will actually take place.

The following are car shows that we believe will take place:

Sept. 12 Marauders Show at the Casino

Sept. 12 Meridian Car Show

Sept. 19 Peabody Car Show

Sept. 23 American Legion Car Show

Sept. 26 Presley Zeppelin Car Show

Sept. 26 Inman Car Show

Oct. 3 Starlight Drive-in

Oct. 10 Garden Plain Car Show

Oct. 10 Robert Johnson Memorial Car Show

Nov. Hobo Happenings.

Reminder: Check to be sure these car shows are taking place before going there!

Meeting adjourned.